
       
    THE PRESIDENT  

           OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

 

 

 13 January 2021 

 

Excellency,  

 

Further to the Secretary-General’s letter dated 7 July 2020 regarding the requirement 

of conduct a risk assessment when in-person meetings are to be held at the UN 

Headquarters, the Occupational Safety and Health (OSH) team concluded that the meetings 

taking place in the General Assembly Hall during the month of January 2021 are at low risk 

if the following precautionary measures aimed at mitigating the spread of COVID-19, are 

put in place: 

 

¶ Access to the meeting will be restricted to delegates (one delegate per Member State 

and one delegate each from Holy See, the State of Palestine, the European Union, 

and  other Observers inscribed on the list of speakers or indicating their wish to 

speak ahead of an 



All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 

  




